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January 30, 2015
Mr. Jim O’Dell
Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division
Ohio Power Siting Board
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Brookside-Howard 138 kV Transmission Line Reconductoring Project
Supplemental Information
Case No. 14-0930-EL-BNR

Dear Mr. O’Dell:

This letter provides supplemental information to the Board concerning the construction
access of the Brookside-Howard 138 kV Transmission Line Reconductoring Project (“Project™), Case
No. 14-0930-EL-BNR. The original construction access to structures 1672, 1673, and 1677 for this
Project have been altered.

Changes to construction access for structure #1672 and 1673 are being proposed per a land
owner’s request due to a fence and gas line that through that area. The original construction access to
structure #1672 and #1673 was off of Brubaker Creek Road, directly through the exiting right-of-
way. The new access to structure #1673 will come from Brubaker Creek Road, but will travel west up
land owner’s drive to reach the existing right-of-way. The new access to structure #1672 will come
from Brubaker Creck Road, but travel southeast up the landowner’s drive, then north through the
property, parallel to the road. The new access is depicted on page 12 of the attached documents.

Changes to construction access for structure #1677 are being proposed per a land owner’s
request. The original construction access to structure #1677 was from North Main Street, just north of
the existing right-of-way. Access would have gone through the property owner’s field. The new
access to structure #1677 is still from North Main Street, but it is further north, using the property
owner’s gravel lot to access the field and travel southeast to the existing right-of-way. The new access
route is depicted on page 9 of the attached documents,

These changes are believed to be in compliance with the previously approved certificate,
Should the Ohio Power Siting Board desire further information or discussion of this submittal, please
contact me at (330) 384-5955.

Sincerely,

Thoctoe

Jessica Thacker

Supervisor, Transmission Siting

Energy Delivery Transmission and Substation Design
FirstEnergy Service Company
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